BETHEL COLLEGE

NORTH NEWTON, KANSAS

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

April 27, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

When you were here and spoke at our annual Buffalo Barbecue I was so extremely delighted with the message that you gave that I have been wanting to express my appreciation to you.

I am a little late in doing it but I am sure that you will still accept it. I feel like praying God's richest blessings upon a man of your training and in your position as director of physical education and athletics that stands for high principles of character which you enunciated here at our annual meeting.

I am sure you are doing the world a tremendous lot of good and I am also sure that you can do these things better than college administrators and even preachers.

A word of that kind from you will sink deep and bare much good fruit.

With my kindest regards to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

PSG:ms

P. S. Goertz, Dean